





































































































Again, the NJSBA thanks you for your consideration of these recommendations. They are
offered with the intent that by working together, we can ensure that the administration of
workers’ compensation claims can be handled in a safe and effective manner to all concerned
parties. The NJSBA, and its Workers” Compensation Section, welcomes any questions that you
may have, and will be happy join in any future planning sessions as needed and necessary.

Respectfully submitted,

Kimberly A. Yonta
President, New Jersey State Bar Association

ook Domenick Carmagnola, Esq., NJSBA President Elect
Angela C. Scheck, NJSBA Executive Director
Mark S. Setaro, Esq., Chair, NJSBA Workers’ Compensation Section



ATTACHMENT D

RECOMMENDATIONS OF
NJSBA AD HOC MUNICIPAL COURT REOPENING COMMITTEE
DEC. 11, 2020

1. Uniform guidelines should be established for the reopening of all municipal
courts provided from the Courts. All municipal courts should be required to
adhere to the guidelines unless variance is needed and sought.

2.Implement safety protocols for all municipal courts that impact attorneys,
members of the public and court staff.

e in the event that a particular municipal court is unable to adhere to state
wide mandated safety protocols, said municipal court to publish on line the
modification(s).

3.The AOC maintain a centralized repository of municipal court information that
would include:
e Contact information for court (address, phone, fax, e-mail)
e Name of Judge
e Name of Court Administrator and preferred method for communication
e Name of Prosecutor and preferred method for communication
e Preferred manner to enter appearance by defense counsel
e Preferred method by prosecutor to request discovery
4. Prohibit prosecutors and/or court staff to communicate with defendants unless
and until they have been arraigned and waived their rights to counsel. Until

there is a waiver of counsel, communication should be limited to advising
defendants of court dates.

5. All court dates should be set and formally adjourned by either defense counsel
or the state.

e This is necessary to create a “record” for purposes of speedy trial
determinations and other legal issues.

6. Priority for in person court hearings should be given to Motions (motion to
suppress) and DWI trials.
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Submitted by ad hoc Municipal Court Reopening Committee

Gregory P. DeMichele, Chair
Christian P. Fleming
Michael A. Hoffman

Joseph Hughes
Jason Komninos
Timothy F. McGoughran
Lucia Perpina
Susan G. Roy
Michael Roberts

Mark E. Zabel Jr.





